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Honourable Minister Jairam Ramesh,
As supporters of Ekta Parishad in Europe, we appreciate its important work with marginalised rural communities in India. As friends of India, we acknowledge what we have learnt from earlier rural development champions, and in particular the non-violent philosophy and actions of Mahatma Gandhi. We feel that India is still in a position to shape its development policies in a way that can inspire others in terms of fighting poverty and delivering justice to the poorest.

We were especially inspired to see you engage in dialogue with the Jan Satyagraha in Gwalior and make a historic commitment on land reform in Agra on 11 October 2012 by signing the 10-point agreement. Your positive intervention sent a message to the world that the Indian Government is seriously concerned to solve the problems of the landless poor.

Permit us also to congratulate you on the steps you initiated in order to implement the Agra agreement. At the same time we wish to request you to take further vital steps to fulfill two major commitments made in Agra.These concern:
1.Announcement of a national land reform policy (2013).We understand that the draft is ready and in limited circulation, and hope that it can be finalised and publicly disseminated without further delay.

2.The National Homestead Rights Bill, 2013.  We believe that this Bill promotes the dignity, respects the identity and provides security to millions of poor Indians and that it will inspire many other nations to follow course. It is of great importance that this Bill be introduced and passed in the current parliamentary session.

We understand that some 3000 landless poor from all over India will assemble in Delhi during the third week of December in order to draw Parliament’s attention to the Agra agreement.We trust that you will lead the way and ensure that the necessary steps are taken to address these two key matters.
In a spirit of solidarity with all your pro-poor initiatives, we humbly request you to give this your urgent consideration. 
Copy to Dr Manmohan Singh, Honourable Prime Minister
